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The Advisory Committee notes that uniform vacaratgs have been applied to
the 2015/16 estimates for both new and continuogjgand positions, in order to align
the budgetary process for the support account twéhof the regular budget, resulting in
a combined $1.1 million increase in these resocategories. The Committee
recommends against this departure from the estaolipractice of applying higher
vacancy rates to new posts and positions, whicteraocurately reflects the time taken to
fill them.

Mr. Chairman,

For 2015/16, some costs for the development opfdlieations and for the supply
chain management initiative, which were previoumlggeted under the support account,
have been included in the budgets of peacekeepisgjons. The Advisory Committee is
of the view that the Secretary-General has notgntggustified this cost apportionment,
given the understanding that projects still undareiopment should be budgeted under
the support account. Therefore, the Committeemnecends that these costs be re-
included in the support account and the budgetiseofespective peacekeeping missions
be adjusted accordingly.

Coming to general temporary assistance, the Adyi€ommittee notes that 45
temporary positions, which have been deemed td becontinuing nature, have been
proposed for conversion to posts. However, the @itee notes a lack of coherence in
the criteria for proposing the conversions. Astha provision for temporary assistance
to cover leave replacement, the Committee is oVibv that the proposals for 2015/16
are not supported by recent trends and therefe@mmends that the resources under this
category be maintained at 2014/15 levels.

The Advisory Committee acknowledges the efforts enadreduce the resources
under consultants and encourages the Secretary-&émeontinue reducing the
dependence on consultants while building in-hoagacity. With regard to the proposed
increase in resources for official travel, the Cattee is of the view that insufficient
attention has been given to the implementationaidsal Assembly resolution 67/254 on
the standards of air travel, particularly the 1§-ddvance booking of tickets, and other
cost saving measures. The Committee thereforemeemds an overall 10 per cent
reduction in the resources proposed for officiavél.

Mr. Chairman,

Let me turn to the 2013/14 financial period. Thavisory Committee requests
the Assembly to reduce the appropriation of $327,42



